Dear Friends,

We are now back in Paraguay after our trip back last Sunday. We arrived Monday morning to similar weather to Britain except that this is winter! Tuesday morning was back to school and we are still catching up with everything. The house is the same; we are still sorting things out here too!
We left here before the holidays began. When we arrived at the airport for our flight from Paraguay we noticed one of the pilots looking at us. He turned out to be one of our ex pupils who we had taught when he was in the infants and primary! He flew us to Brazil. On the way back into Paraguay he was there in the airport again waiting to fly out!
We went to England via Paris and so stopped off there for 2 days and enjoyed seeing the sights again. The sun shone there and we actually got tanned! We arrived in England on July 1st and managed to pack quite a lot into the next four weeks. We went to Hemel Hempstead to renew Gwen’s contact there as it had been a while since our last visit. We had a lovely time there and were made to feel very welcome. A few days later we flew to Ireland to be met in Belfast by the SAMS office secretary who just happens to have taught with us in Paraguay. We had a lovely time with her and her husband who also works for SAMS. They really took care of us and drove us to Sligo and back for the conference. We really appreciated the talks by Bishop Ken Clarke (soon to be the new boss of SAMS UK&Ireland). We also enjoyed the scenery and catching up with old friends.
We were back just in time for our joint meeting at Gwen’s church. It was lovely to see a number of people from the various churches there as well as many old friends. Thank you to everyone who came. The next day we both went to Mags’ link church in Hartford, Cheshire to thank them for their kind gift to build the extra room at the annexe school. It was great to visit our home churches too and to share with them what the Lord is doing here in school.
We spent quite a lot of time with our families and visited a number of places. Gwen went to North Wales and the peak district on two of the days that the sun came out. Mags went to Chester zoo and the Lake district although she hit rain there. Both of us went to Liverpool in the pouring rain and, of course, we visited shops galore!
It was great to be in England when the Olympic Games started and we both enjoyed the opening ceremony. The Paraguayan flag bearer had been in school only a few weeks before along with two other competitors. But it was great to see one of our ex pupils there with the Paraguayan team. She is on the Paraguayan Olympic committee and used to be a professional tennis player. Her children are also in school. Everyone here was talking about the ceremony and how much they’d enjoyed it.
It was lovely to be back here and settle back into our home and school again. We went to pick the dogs up from the vet’s on the day we arrived back. They didn’t know we were here so it was lovely to watch their reactions as they saw us… they were very excited! The cats took a day or so to acknowledge us but were all round us by yesterday!
The children in school were also pleased to see us. One little boy in Gwen’s class was over the moon to see her and had been asking for her. He shouted out, “Miss Carlisle is here. Great, now we can use the Smart board”!! She felt very welcomed! Mags arrived back on her birthday and the older pupils had a cake for her. We’ve since both celebrated belated birthdays in school. So, it’s back into early starts once more but it’s good to be back.
We’re very thankful for our time in England …and for at least one sunny week! 
Thank you to everyone for all your support and prayers and for all your welcomes.
Things we enjoyed in England:-
The beautiful gardens with so much colour. They were amazing.
The trees so leafy ( and not bare like we usually see them in winter)
The calmness of the traffic and the thoughtfulness of the drivers.
The chatty shop assistants.
Shopping, as clothes as so much cheaper than in Paraguay, especially in the sales.
Sharing with our churches what the Lord is doing here in Paraguay
God Bless,
Lots of love Gwen and Mags
